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ProComp Trust Board of Directors

April 3, 2013 5:30 p.m.
Room 703, Executive Board Room,

900 Grant Street, Administration Building
MINUTES 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  David Hart (Chairman), Donald Gilmore (Vice Chairman), Tom Buescher (Secretary), Fred Taylor, Lawrence Garcia, Kate Kotaska.
STAFF IN ATTENDANCE:  Patrick Riordan, Jesse Shaw, Scott Smith
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE: 

Action Items:

I. Approval of Agenda
Meeting came to order at 5:35 pm.  David Hart motioned to approve the agenda, Fred Taylor seconded, all in favor.  Motion passed. 
II. Approval of October 16, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Tom Buescher motioned to approve minutes, Fred Taylor seconded, all in favor. Motion passed.   
III. Election of New Board Officers (Chairman, Vice Chairman, Secretary)
David Hart nominated as Chairman by Tom Buescher, Fred Taylor seconded.  Anne Rowe was absent from voting, all others voted in favor. Motion passed. Don Gilmore recommended as Vice Chairman by Tom Buescher, Fred Taylor seconded.  Anne Rowe was absent from voting, all others voted in favor. Motion passed. Don Gilmore recommends Tom Buescher as Secretary, Fred Taylor seconded. Anne Rowe was absent from voting, all others voted in favor. Motion passed.
IV. Approval of the Actuary Vendor – Buck Consultants
Patrick Riordan began by explaining the reasoning behind hiring an actuary is to examine the long term stability of the fund.  He also reported that we issued the RFP and received one response from Buck Consultants.  

Fred Taylor wanted to know why only one response and Pat Riordan explained it could be due to our unique setup.  Fred Taylor asked about references for Buck and Pat Riordan explained that that Buck has sufficient references and has done similar work in the past with PERA.  Fred Taylor’s main concern was if the process was fair and Pat explained that we sent the RFP out to 3 viable vendors as well as posted the RFP online for the public to see.  David Hart also explained that he talked with the purchasing manager and she was comfortable with the process as well.
Fred Taylor asked how do we feel about the price and Patrick Riordan explained that Jake O’Shaughnessy (the portfolio advisor for the fund) felt the offer was fair based on pricing he has seen in the past.  Tom Buescher comments on the 4 year pricing model in the RFP and states he doesn’t believe we wanted to perform the services annually and that the original thought was to only perform the service for one year.  Fred Taylor and Tom Buescher want to know if we have to do it annually to get the price listed in the RFP since pricing was given for 4 years. David Hart explained that the RFP is not an agreement or set price at this time and we are able to negotiate.  He also believes that without any material changes we can afford to have a gap.  In addition, David Hart explained that we can clarify if the pricing structure is 4 one-year pricing options or 1 four-year price but states he believes this is a normal pricing presentation and we can choose to just do one year.  
Tom Buescher suggested a motion to approve negotiations with Buck for a one year service with a maximum dollar amount of $54,000, subject to necessary, significant changes in scope. Fred Taylor seconded. David Hart asked for $60,000 as the cap so we have some flexibility and do not have to return to the board. Don seconded. All in favor. Motion carried
V. Approval of the FY 2013-14 Proposed Budget

Scott Smith explained that the ProComp Transition Team approved the assumptions and we are proposing the FY2013-14 budget to the Board of Education on April 15th.  Scott Smith explained that we are presenting earlier this year, than last, in order to approve the FY2013-14 Budget here with the ProComp Trust Board before presenting to the Board of Education, in order to not amend in January of the coming year.
Pat Riordan further explained the ProComp Trust Board is responsible for reviewing and approving the investment and revenue portion of the budget while the Transition Team is responsible for the incentives and expenditures portions.  Pat Riordan explained that we currently plan for a 6% average investment return and believes that this is reasonable and recommends maintaining the 6% return.  Fred Taylor echoed Pat Riordan by explaining that the 6% is consistent with other major compensation and pension investment assumptions.  Pat Riordan explained we currently assume a property tax uncollectable of 1.5% and recommends maintaining this to keep it consistent with the rest of the District.  Pat Riordan explained that we assume a percent of portfolio invested of 95% and that the 6% investment return amount is based on the assumption that we will invest 95% of the available funds.  Pat Riordan also explained that the new Benefit rate of 19.95% is a statutory rate and is the same the district uses.  Pat Riordan mentioned that the Tax Collection Fee is .25% that is applied to all mills and is statutory as well. Tom Buescher motioned to approve these assumptions separate from the budget as a whole. Fred Taylor seconded.  All in favor. Motion carried.
Continuing the examination of the FY2013-14 Proposed Budget, Fred Taylor inquires about the projected loss of approximately $10M and Pat Riordan explained that we have planned this as an intentional use of fund balance due to the accumulation of fund balance in the early years of the fund. Pat Riordan also explained briefly that our long term model projects the lowest fund balance of to be approximately $10M in FY2018-19.  David Hart explained that this is something the actuary will examine closely. 
Pat Riordan continued with the presentation and explained the increase in the number of separate line item budgets is to increase the accuracy and better track the budget-to-actual spend throughout the year.  Fred Taylor wanted to know if the property tax will increase due to lower housing vacancy and an improving real estate market.  David Hart explained that there is a reappraisal every 2 years and the next will be in 2016.  David Hart also explained that we do not have a flat mill and the actual amount being collected is based on CPI, and therefore the dollar amount isn’t affected by higher property values.  The request was made to increase the budget line item to accommodate the possible increase actuary price from $54,000 to $60,000 and was approved.  Pat Riordan mentioned that the Treasurer’s Collection Fee is now an expense and not as a reduction in gross revenue, as it was in FY2012-13.  Pat Riordan explained that the entire 5% of ProComp administration expenses has been approved by the Transition Team and is budgeted for in FY2013-14.

Tom Buescher wanted to know what causes the decrease in salary and benefits in future years and Pat Riordan explained that ProComp Reimburses the difference between actual salary and what the traditional would be and that in the future the traditional will increase more than actual salary causing a reduction in the ProComp share of the salaries and benefits.  

Tom Buescher motioned to approve the FY2013-14 pending the update to the actuary cost. Fred Taylor seconded.  All in favor.
Information Items:
I. Review FY 2012-13 Financials
David Hart began by explaining the new format is now consistent in which we present financials to the District and that this format is consistent with state statutes.
Tom Buescher expresses his concerns about the new format and asked for a more clear presentation of the data in which we present a percent of budget spent, year-to-date, on a line item basis.  This will be noted and we will update the presentation going forward.

Pat Riordan proceeds to explain that we are currently on track to spend just under the approved expenditures in the FY2012-13 Amended Budget which was presented to the Board of Education in January.
II. Review Annual Financial Report
The Trust Board reviewed and discussed the draft of the Annual Financial Report that is to be approved in June and agreed that the shell of the draft can remain the same but asked that the final paragraph be reviewed by Mary Brauer (Legal Advisor) for necessity and/or proper wording.

III. Investment Committee Report – Q2 Performance
Fred Taylor explained the great performance in Tips, International, and Growth Managers.  Fred Taylor also explained the great performance in High Yield Bonds has not continued in Q3, and that Jake O’Shaughnessy (Financial Advisor) smartly recommended to reduce the high yield exposure for the near future. In addition, Fred Taylor explained that the markets have had best quarter since 1998 and that our returns last year were amazing and he doesn’t anticipate doing as well this year.  
Fred Taylor mentioned that we should open an RFP for a new firm once our contract with Arnerich is up because it is good practice and everyone agreed.
It was requested that we work to distribute an investment portfolio summary after the Investment Committee meeting on May 28th and we have agreed to do so.

Fred Taylor mentioned that we look into creating a formal Investment Committee with a Committee Chair, due to the importance of the investments. There was a discussion regarding who would Chair the sub-committee and the consensus is that the Treasurer would be a good option. David Hart suggests that we set this future agenda item and ask we speak to Mary Brauer to help explain the process in formalizing the committee.  
IV. Audit RFP update
Pat Riordan explained that the goal is to have a list of vendors by the end of May and make a decision at the June Trust Board meeting.  Pat Riordan agreed to send everyone a copy of the RFP once it is finished. It was also mentioned that we may need to setup a subcommittee to review the vendors and determine a set of finalists before the June meeting.  The thought was that we could communicate and make decisions via email.
Future Agenda Items  
1. Next ProComp Board meetings – schedule
June 19th

2. Review FY 2012-13 Financials

Fall ProComp Trust Board Meeting

3. Approve Annual Financial Report
June 19th

4. Review FY 2013-14 Adopted Budget
June 19th

5. Review and Finalize Records Retention Policy

6. Audit RFP Review and Approval

June 19th

